
Exalted Ruler’s Message 

September came fast and went by even faster; and I hope it took all that rain with it. We could really use a little break and some nice fall days. I don’t 
know about you, but sweater/sweatshirt weather is my favorite time of year. 
On Sunday September 10th I had the privilege of presenting a check from our lodge at the Army of Hope picnic. While the weather went from rain to 
monsoons and back again, the sun came out to shine as they announced and escorted the families in, to be in the presence of so many Gold Star 
family’s is truly humbling. 
I want to thank everyone that came out on Monday September 11th to honor the memory of those who were taken 22 years ago. Our member Matt 
Beik shared how the events of that day impacted him and his family, Linda Gathen PDD made pins, provided the music, and played taps, Captain Lee 
Moreau brought flags to hand out, the officers did a beautiful job and the house provided hot dogs to those in attendance. I cannot thank each of 
them enough, for putting their own touch on a day that was full of courage and patriotism. May we always remember those who perished and those 
that worked tirelessly to save our fellow Americans. 
On September 16th, our lodge hosted the 3rd Annual District Music Fest for Vets, and I had the honor of presenting a check from our lodge to 
Operation Chill Out. What a great event! It’s great to see so many talented people coming together for a worthy cause, the committee did a fantastic 
job, and the music was amazing! 
On Monday September 25th we initiated 16 new members, I am proud to announce that our lodge has now surpassed 700 members. Thank you to 
Lisa Rovito PER, her team and to all our members who helped us reach this milestone! You all made this possible! 
We also held our final Wednesday night barbeque on September 27th. I would like to thank all the committees for another successful year! Thank 
you to all our members and guests that supported these nights throughout the summer. 
Thursday Thursdays will begin on October 5th bringing a new special every week made by various committees throughout the month. 
Sunday, October 1 we will be holding our District Walkout on Drugs. This event is our major fundraiser for our Path and Peer Leadership Conferences 
that occurs throughout the state. Registration will begin at 9:00am at Parsippany Lodge and the Walk starts at 10:00am. If you can’t walk but would 
still like to donate to our Antlers who are walking please see Lisa Rovito, PER or myself.  
If you love golf join us on October 13th for the 5th Annual Gerry Cook Golf Outing for Drug Awareness at Farmstead. Hopefully, we will have a 
beautiful day of Golf to close out the season. October 21st, we have two awesome events. First up get your running/walking shoes out. The district is 
hosting a 5K for kids to benefit special needs children. The event starts and ends at the Mt. Arlington Municipal Building reach out to Linda Gathen 
PDD for more information. That night we have our Elks National Foundation Beefsteak dinner, this is always a fun night full of bread towers and 
laughs. See the bartender for tickets and don’t forget to give your membership number so ENF can acknowledge your donation. Trunk or treat is 
back on October 28th for our special needs children. Sign up in the bar and come decorate your truck for Halloween bringing smiles to all the 
children. 
October is known for its Pink Ribbons as it is Breast Cancer Awareness month. The shocking statistic is that every 14 seconds, somewhere in the 
world, a woman is diagnosed with breast cancer. In the US alone roughly 1 in 8 women and 1 in 833 men will develop breast cancer over the course 
of their lifetime, and this year around 300,000 women and 2,800 men will be diagnosed. In the US, a woman is diagnosed with Breast Cancer every 
two minutes, making it the most common of all cancers for women at 30%. So, why do and I throw these statics out at you, it’s because every month 
I challenge you, this month I am asking you to remind your family and friends of the importance of getting checked. #AskHer I have always been an 
advocate of breast cancer awareness and as a survivor I continue to remind people to get checked. 
That leads me to this month’s quote, Maya Angelou once said – “I can be changed by what happens to me, I refuse to be reduced by it.” This is such a 
perfect saying in so many ways as I often tell my children we are not defined by what happens to us, we are defined by how we handle it! 

Fraternally Yours, 
Samantha P. Martin, Exalted Ruler 

2023                                                    2024 

A Fraternal Organization 
Join Elkdom’s Action Team 
Make Your Friend a Member

 

CHARITY                               JUSTICE                           BROTHERLY LOVE                               FIDELITY 

Your next best moment is just waiting for you to discover it.



Committee Chairs
Accident & Prevention	 Rick ter Linden

972-271-1804
Activities	 Patsy Schmidt

973-975-2325
Americanism	 Patricia Carley

973-534-0168
Antlers	 Lisa Rovito, PER

201-978-7218
Auditing & Accounting	 Kathleen Caffrey, DDD

973-534-8283
Bar Chair	 Nancy Loizou

973-632-1129
Community Activities	 Patty Zdichocki

201-723-6462
Convention	 Linda Gathen, PPD

973-398-2097
Drug Awareness	 Dee Krowl

973-390-0638
Elks National Foundation	 Pete Appaluccio, PDD

973-736-7818
Flag Day	 Linda Gathen, PDD

973-398-2097
Fraternal Committee	 Linda Gathen, PDD

973-398-2097
Goverment Relations	 Barbara Tokar, PER

201-207-7545
Grounds Maintenance	 Trustees
Hall Rental	 Debi Werner

973-668-9302
Hoop Shoot	 Tom Brown, PDD

973-919-5395
Indoctrination 	 Rick Gathen, PSP

973-398-2097
Investigation	 Cory Schmidt

973-440-7393
In-House Caterer	 Debi Werner

973-668-9302
Lapsation	 Barbara Tokar, PER

201-207-7545
Lodge Activities	 Patsy Schmidt

973-975-2325
Membership	 Barbara Tokar, PER

201-2077545
Maintenance Committee	 (Reports to the Tustees)

Alex Banos, Chris Loizou & Waler Wurster
Memorial Day	 Linda Gathen, PDD

973-398-2097
Motorcycle	 Walter Wurster

973-420-8165
Parades	 Linda Gathen, PDD

973-398-2097
PER Association	 Rick Gathen, PSP

862-324-2412
Pole Barn 	 Red Curry
Public Relations	 Jennifer Appaluccio, VP

973-222-4547
Softball/Cornhole Tournament:	 Ricky Gathen

Relief Committee
Samantha Martin, Exalted Ruler	 201-214-6925
Peter Appaluccio, PDD, Leading Knight	 973-736-7818

Michael Tresca, PER, Loyal Knight	

Lauren Greed, Lecturing Knight	 973-668-6733

Linda Gathen, PDD, Treasurer	 973-398-2097

Barbara Tokar, PER	 201-207-7545

Ritual	 Heidi McDonnell, PDD
973-545-1557

Scholarship	 Jennifer Appaluccio, VP
973-222-4547

Sickness & Distress	 Debi Werner
973-668-9302

Soccer Shoot	 Tom Brown, PDD
973-919-5395

Special Children	 Heidi McDonnell, PDD
973-545-1557

Wayne McDonnell, PER
973-841-9845

Veterans	 Ed Parrillo
973-398-6677

Army of Hope	 Matthew Winnians, PVP
201-572-8297

Youth Activities	 Tom Brown, PDD
973-919-5395

PLANNING A FUNCTION?
OUR HALL IS AVAILABLE 

TO RENT FOR ANY FUNCTION
FOR MORE INFORMATION 
CALL DEBI AT 973-668-9302

2023-2024
LODGE OFFICERS

Exalted Ruler	 Samantha Martin
201-214-6925

Est. Leading Knight	 Peter Appaluccio, PDD
973-736-7818

Est. Loyal Knight	 Michael Tresca, PER
Est. Lecturing Knight	 Lauren Greed

973-668-6733
Esquire	 Matthew Winnans, PVP

201-572-8297
Chaplain	 	 Victoria Angle

201-506-1181
Inner Guard	 Sheila Speroni

973-229-8254
Tiler		  Michael Maida
Treasurer	 	 Linda Gathen, PDD

973-398-2097
Secretary		  Barbara Tokar, PER

201-207-7545

 Lodge Photographer	 Linda Kline

1 Year Trustee	 John Shaw, PER
2  Year Trustee	 Sean MacMillan
3 Year Trustee	 Tom Brown, PDD
4 Year Trustee 	 Salliemae Johnson, PER
5 Year Trustee	 Rick Gathen, PSP

HOUSE COMMITTEE
Debi Werner, Chairperson

Victoria Angle
Alex Banos
Sue Bruyere

Dawn Crocetti
Derya Harquail
Nancy Loizou

Christine Redden
Debbie Sobierajski

Kimberly Tweed
Madelyn Walrod

Happy Birthday



“Elks Give from the Heart”
Randy P. Shook

GRAND EXALTED RULER
2023-2024

“Elks Care - Elks Share.”

ENF grants allow Lodges to boost their benevolence

October is the birth month of the greatest program of our Order: The Elks National Foundation (ENF), known as the “Great 
Heart of Elkdom.”
Established in 1928, the Foundation helps build stronger communities through programs that support youth, serve veterans, 
and meet the needs in areas where Elks live and work. The best source for the most current information about the ENF is the 
Foundation’s website at elks.org/enf. Spend some time there. You’ll be amazed by what the Foundation is doing.
I especially want to call your attention to the Foundation’s Community Investments Program. The Foundation has allocated 
nearly $16 million for Lodge community service grants. This grant program allows your Lodge to complete more for your 
communities.
I urge all Lodges to take the time to educate yourselves about these grant programs. The Beacon, Gratitude, Spotlight, 
Impact, and Freedom Grants could be very helpful to your community. Each grant has a specific deadline to apply for funding. 
Find that need in your community and get it done with one of these grants. This will ensure people in your community 
know that “We Are THE Elks.” Other programs that ENF funds include: Scholarships, youth activities, veterans service and 
remembrance, Elks Veterans Memorial maintenance, and much more. It is very important to let our Members know about 
the great work ENF does.
I challenge every Member of Elkdom to support the ENF. Be sure to tell new Members about all the incredible things the ENF 
makes possible on a local, state, and national level. The charitable, educational, and benevolent causes supported by the 
ENF are the most important financial contributions made by our Order and deserve the continued support of every Member.
Red Ribbon Week is the nation’s oldest and largest drug prevention program. Red Ribbon Week is celebrated from October 
23-31. There are many ways to celebrate. Have your local elected officials issue a proclamation, have your Members distribute 
red ribbons to schools, and encourage Members and friends to wear red ribbons.
The struggle to educate our youth about drugs and assist them in making informed decisions must be advanced at the 
community level. Our national, state, and Local Lodge Drug Awareness Programs encourage volunteers to listen, educate, 
and mentor, thereby letting our communities know that “We Are THE Elks.”
Finally, the Auditing and Accounting Committee should review Lodge books and report at the last meeting of the month.
October has the fall holidays of Columbus Day and Halloween. Trick or Treat. Please be safe.
Remember “Elks Care — Elks Share” and “We Are THE Elks.”
God bless our great Order, our troops, and the United States of America.

“We Are The Elks.”

BASKET 
OF CHEER

Tickets Available At Members Bar 

DRAWING ON 
DECEMBER 15th

(All Proceeds To Benefit The Youth Activities Committee) #782



HOUSE COMMITTEE
Happy October and welcome back Thirsty Thursday. This year 
we have committee volunteers to do their choice of special. 
We are only offering the special which will come with French 
fries and coleslaw. Our new time is 5:30pm til 8pm. $10.  We 
are also offering buckets of beer and pitcher specials. Please 
stop by and help our committees raise monies for their cause.. 
So don’t cook, come out and support our Elks

Monday October 9th we will be hosting the district Ritual 
Flag Charge and the 11 O’Clock toast competition. Everyone 
is welcomed to come and cheer our lodge and ER, Samantha 
Martin on for the win.

October 21st our Special Children district will be sponsoring 
a 5k walk/run to be held at the Mt. Arlington Civic Center, 7 
Fern Place.Registration at 8am and race to start at 9am. For 
more information please contact Linda Gathen at the lodge. 

On October 21st is ENF’s Beef Steak dinner. Tickets are on sale 
at lodge, please see bartender for purchase. Tickets are going 
quickly so don’t wait til last minute!!

On October 28th we have our special children trick or trunk. 
Please sign up to decorate your vehicle and pass candy out 
to our beautiful special children. The more the merrier and 
spookier it will be. 

November 4th is our Annual Tricky Tray and we are looking 
for donations of all kinds. Whether it be a completed basket, 
donation of NEW items to add to baskets or $ to purchase 
items. Willing to pick up for your convenience. Please call me 
at 973-668-9302 for more details or to pick up. Thank you, 
every little item helps.

Thank you to our volunteers who cook our Friday night dinners 
and thank you to house for making me look good.

Enjoy October and please help support your lodge #782.

Debi Werner
House Committee Chairperson

SICKNESS & DISTRESS
It is with a heavy heart to say goodbye to a very active 
member, Patti Carroll who was a big part of helping 
with our Antlers. She also volunteered wherever needed. 
Thank you for all you gave, you will be missed. To your 
family and friends our deepest sympathy.
To our absent members Fred Santucci and George 
Battaglia. Our sincere condolences to your family and 
friends. 
To all our members who are going through their personal 
hospital stay, physical therapy or home recovering. If we 
can help in any way please let us know what we can do 
for you. If you know of someone who is in need of our 
prayers please contact me at 973-668-9302.

Debi Werner, Sickness & Distress Chairperson

FRIDAY NIGHT DINNERS
October 6, 2023

Chicken Teriyaki

October 13, 2023
Stuffed Shells

October 20, 2023
Meatloaf, Mashed Potatoes & Vegetable

October 27, 2023
MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS 

Fish Fry

SHOT FROM THE BAR
Happy Fall Y’all! Thirsty Thursdays are back and 
so is the Beer Buckets and pitcher specials! 
Pitchers are $5 and Buckets are 5 for $12. These 
will run on Sundays during the games and 
Thursday from 5:30-8:00pm. We look forward 
to seeing everyone!

Nancy Loizou, Bar Chairperson

#782

October 5th   Dismantled Taco/House Committee
October 12th Beef -On-Weck/Veterans Committee
October 19th WING NIGHT/Youth Committee
October 26th  Cheesesteak/Motorcycle Committee

We Have Ribbon At
The Members Bar For 

Suggessted $2.00 Donation

7 8 2



Hello Fall! The leaves are beginning to fall. I am hoping for nice colors across the 
northeast this Autumn.

So what did everyone think of the many guests we had for our 3rd Annual Musica 
Festival?  There was nearly 200 in attendance. The bands did an outststanding job 
keeping everyone entertained! Thank you Mark from Hopatcong Sounds Machine for 
putting together the line up and playing some great music!

The Birchwood Roast Beef Dinner is scheduled for Wednesday, November 15th at the 
Birchwood Manor in Whippany.  Servers are being asked to be there at 4:00pm to set 
up for dinner to begin at 5:00pm. Let’s hope that more veterans will be attend this 
event given by the Manor and the Staff of our Veterans Committee Lodge 782. 

We will be hosting our Annual Black Friday Spaghetti and meatball dinner on November 
24th.  We always hope for a great turnout for this event.
Thank you to the committee members, volunteers and all who came out to support 
our Wednesday Night BBQs this season!  
Thank you to all who placed their orders for the Red Shirt Friday t-shirts.
The attendance of the 911 Memorial Service was truly outstanding and moving. 
Wishing all of our children a very Happy and safe Halloween.

Respectfully submitted,
Ed Parrillo, Jr.

Veterans Committee Chairperson

Veteran’s Committee Meeting Schedule - All Are Welcome! October 11 • November 8 • December 13

SPECIAL CHILDREN’S COMMITTEE
Members,
This month the special children’s committee will be holding 
our annual trunk or treat on Saturday, October 28th from 
10am to 12pm. We are in need of volunteers who are willing 
to decorate their car trunk and hand out treats.  We currently 
have a signup sheet in the members bar. Please sign up by 
Oct 21st. Members can also sign up via the committees 
TeamReach account. 

Any members interested in joining the committee on Team-
Reach please email either Heidi (hgmcdonnell72@gmail.com) 
or Wayne (waynemcd8198@gmail.com). 

We will be sending out an email blast as soon as we have 
a date scheduled to meet to go over trunk or treat. In the 
meantime, please reach out with any questions. 

Until next time, 
Have a Great Big Beautiful Tomorrow!

~ Heidi & Wayne ~
Heidi McDonnell, PDD, ST

Wayne McDonnell, PER
Co-chairs Lake Hopatcong 782 SCC



ANTLERS CORNER
       Unfortunately the Flea Market that was scheduled for 
Saturday September 23rd was cancelled due to inclement 
weather so the Antlers were unable to hold the Mum sale. 
Our next fundraiser will be our annual Make your own 
wreath event which will be held on Wednesday December 
6, 2023 at Nester’s Greenhouse at 234 Stanhope Sparta 
Road #2988 in Byram Township from 7 to 9pm. It is a 
BYOB and shareable snack event where you are provided 
with everything needed to make a Holiday Wreath, Grave 
Blanket or Kissing Balls. The cost is $40 per person and 
tickets will be available at the lodge in the coming weeks. 
Everyone that attended last year had a great time so 
come join us for an evening of crafts and fun.  We are also 
planning another Make your own Mozzarella event in 
the near future so check your bulletin for updates. These 
fundraising events are to help send our Antlers to the 
Path and Peer Leadership Conferences which will be held 
February 1st to the 4th at the Ocean Place Resort and Spa 
in Long Branch NJ.
    The Antlers continue to serve Friday Night Dinners and 
are doing an amazing job. They also volunteer for special 
events, always working hard with enthusiasm. Please 
continue to show your appreciation for all of their hard 
work. 
    Thank all of you for your continued donations to the 
clothing bins. The Antlers make donations to their favorite 
charities with the monies raised from the bins. 
    We continue to try to grow our numbers and if you have 
any friends or family members between the ages of 12 and 
21 please encourage them to join the Antlers. Applications 
and brochures can be found in the front lobby of the lodge. 

Fraternally, Lisa Rovito PER

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 
 Initiated on September 25, 2023

 	 New Member	 Proposed By
 	 Richard Acceturo       	 Dave Van Duyne
	 Christa Anderson       	 Samantha Martin
	 Christine Duffin          	 Patsy Schmidt
	 Joseph Evans              	 Robert Nock
	  Jean Marie Green       	 Lori Strom
	 George Hemenetz      	 Jeanette Czipo
	 Linda Hemenetz         	 Jeanette Czipo
	 Florence Hillyard        	 Samantha Martin
	 William G Holy           	 Samantha Martin                  
	 Dwayne Kennedy       	 Pat Esposito
	 Patricia Monica   	 Samantha Martin
	 Joann Orr                    	 Nancy Loizou
	 John R Perry               	 Samantha Martin
	 Nicholas Pignatello    	 Derya Harquail
	 John Pollman             	 Samantha Martin

Barbara Tokar, PER
Lodge Secretary

In Memory Of  Our Advisor 
& Friend, Patty Carroll

We are all very saddened to learn that Patty was no longer with us. We'll 
always remember Patty fondly and feel lucky to have had the opportunity 
to know her. Throughout the years Patty was always excited to spend time 
with us and she never said no when it came to helping our group. She 
always “had an idea” and helped us with our fundraisers. As the eleven 
o’clock toast says “Elks are never forgotten”. You will live on forever in the 
memories we keep and the fun we had.

Your Antlers

It takes special people to blend in with the Antlers and Patty was always 
welcomed by them, she was our friend and will be sorely missed.

God Speed Patty, Samantha Martin & Lisa Rovito



LAKE HOPATCONG ELKS 782

DINE IN OR TAKE OUT

OCTOBER 27TH
$14.00 PER PERSON

Serving From
4:30 PM - 7:00 PM

Lake Hopatcong Elks · 201 Howard Boulevard · Mt. Arlington · 973-398-9835

IT IS HIGHLY RECOMMENDED & APPRECIATED TO CALL IN ADVANCE 
TO PLACE YOUR ORDERS AS THIS DINNER ALWAYS SELLS OUT!

#782 #782

~ Your Choice ~
Christmas Wreath     Kissing Ball      Grave Blanket

All Art Supplies Provided By Nester’s

NESTER’S GREENHOUSE
234 Stanhope Sparta Road #2988

Byram Township, NJ 07821

~ Benefits Antlers Attending Peer Leadership ~

7:00PM-9:00PM
($40.00 Per Person)

SNACK & SIP
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2023

Please Bring A Shareable Snack · BYOB

JOIN US FOR

OCTOBER 28TH

10AM-12PM
Treats · Fun
Giveaways

Located At
LAKE HOPATCONG ELKS 782

201 Howard Boulevard · Mt. Arlington, NJ 07856

FAMILIES PLEASE R.S.V.P. TO:
lh782.sccevents@gmail.com



Lake Hopatcong #782
5th Annual 

Gerry Cook
Drug Awareness Golf Classic

Friday, October 13, 2023
Farmstead Country Club 

88 Lawrence Road, Lafayette NJ  07848
8:00 AM Registration

9:00 AM Shotgun Start / Scramble Best Ball Format
Cost $130.00 per golfer

Includes: Green Fees, Cart, Prizes, Lunch & Dinner at Farmstead
Limited to the first 90 Golfers

Make checks payable to 
Lake Hopatcong #782 Drug Awareness

Foursome Names
1. _______________________________
2. _______________________________
3. _______________________________
4. _______________________________

Contact Person _______________________ Phone_______________
For more information contact Robert Ricker - 973-886-0160

**************************************************************************************************************

Please Sponsor a Hole  $50.00
Sponsor Name(s) or Sign Design

_____________________________________________
Make checks payable to 

Lake Hopatcong #782 Drug Awareness and Mail to 
Robert Ricker

521 Edith Road
Landing NJ 07850



WEDNESDAY

NOVEMBER 29TH

7:00PM-9:00PM
Lake Hopatcong Elks

201 Howard Boulevard · Mt. Arlington, NJ 07856

$35.00 Per Person
(Includes 1 Free Glass of Wine or Draft Beer

& All Your Painting Supplies)

Oh What Fun

&

NACHOS & PRETZELS 
FOR SALE

Limited Tickets 
Available

1 17 Oz. 
Wine Glass 

& 
1 16oz. 

Beer Mug

All Proceeds To Benefit The Lake Hopatcong Elks 
Youth Activities Committee



Lake Hopatcong Elks 782
201 Howard Boulevard · Mt. Arlington, NJ 07856

Lodge: 973-398-9835 · Direct: 973-668-9302

Over
100 

Baskets

November 4, 2023
DOORS OPEN AT 5PM • DRAWING BEGINS AT 7PM

MANY EXCITING PRIZES FOR ALL INTERESTS AND AGES!!
Including Restaurant & Store Gift Certificates, 

Games & Toys, Holiday Items, Jewelry,
“BIG TICKET” Items & Much More!
BRING YOUR FRIENDS & BE A LUCKY WINNER!

DONATIONS OF GIFT CARD OR 
BASKETS GREATLY APPRECIATED!

ADMISSION ONLY $10.00
Includes: 1 Sheet Of Tickets

Coffee & Cake
For More Information Or To Donate Items Call:

Debi Werner at 973-668-9302



YOUTH ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE
Get your wheel barrel of cheer tickets today! See any bartender. 
Only $5 per ticket!  Our Soccer Shoot is November 4th with an 
inclement weather date of the 5th. Our Paint & Sip is coming 
up on November 29th. We will be painting Holiday Wine & Beer 
Mugs. Lastly mark your calendar every 3rd Thursday we will 
hositng Wing Night served with french fries & coleslaw for  Thirsty 
Thursdays. Looking forward to see you all then. 

1/2 WAY TO ST. PATTY’S DAY 
Friday Night Dinner

LODGE MEETING Friday Night Dinner

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
MEETING

Motorcycle Committee 
Meeting 6pm

Friday Night Dinner
5TH ANNUAL
GERRY COOK 
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Friday Night Dinner

Friday Night Dinner

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Friday Night Dinner

LODGE MEETING 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
MEETING

DARTS

DARTS

DARTS

Ritual Practice

DARTS

Veterans Committee Meeting

BEEFSTEAK
ENF Fundraiser



LAKE HOPATCONG ELKS LODGE 
No. 782

201 Howard Boulevard
Mount Arlington, NJ 07856

#782

Friday Night Dinner

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
MEETING

Motorcycle Committee 
Meeting 6pm

Friday Night Dinner

Friday Night Dinner

Friday Night Dinner

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Ritual Practice

Friday Night Dinner

LODGE MEETING 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
MEETING

DARTS

DARTS

DARTS

DARTS

Veterans Committee 
Meeting

LODGE MEETING 

SOCCER 
SHOOT

Steak & Shrimp
1:00-5:00


